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Prepared By: Melissa Robbins  Phone/Email:  267-770-1777 melissa@melissaforphilly.com 
 
Campaign Manager: Will Mega  Phone/Email: 215-550-1034 willmegaspeaks@gmail.com 
 
Candidate Name: Melissa Robbins 
 
Campaign Address: P.O. Box 22527 Phila, PA 19110 
 
Campaign Email:info@melissaforphilly.com Campaign Website: melissaforphilly.com 
 
 
 
I, Melissa Robbins, certify that the information provided on this questionnaire is accurate and the 

opinions stated here accurately reflect my own positions.  
 
 

Melissa D. Robbins 
 

Please complete, sign and return this via email in both Word Doc and PDF format to 
Amanda@reclaimphiladelphia.org  on or before February 1, 2019.  

 
__________________________________________________________________________ 

 
INTRODUCTION 

This is a two-part questionnaire. The first seven questions are intended to be richer questions 
with longer answers. They are intended to help the members of Reclaim Philadelphia 
understand how you view the world and the political issues that face Philadelphia. As you might 
expect, these questions are big and broad. Please limit your answers to each question to no 
more than 250 words. The second set of questions are “yes” or “no” questions, which are NOT 
meant to be answered at length.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PART I - LONGFORM QUESTIONS - Please respond in 250 words or less. 

 

mailto:Amanda@reclaimphiladelphia.org
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1. Tell us a personal story about yourself that informs your worldview, your politics, and your 
decision to run for City Council.  One day I received a call from my son's school saying that a 
boy scouts knife was found laying near his backpack while he was playing basketball. I was told 
that if I did not pick him up that he would be arrested and jailed. My son is afraid of knives and 
will not cut his own oranges. My son was expelled from the school district. I had no school for 
my son to attend and his spirit was broken after he was accused of having a knife that did not 
belong to him. He was placed in a room and interrogated at age 12 and forced to admit that it 
was his. The only school that accepted my son was Sankofa Freedom Schools. It was a 
horrible experience and as a result of continued failing schools my son no longer wants to attend 
school. He is back in public schools. This cannot continue to happen to our children. I am 
running for my children and all children in the city. Our schools are grossly underfunded. Our 
teachers and children suffer from mold riddled, lead infested and spaces that have tested 
positive for asbestos. Our families deserved better and I intend to promote policies that improve 
the quality of life and education for Philly families. 
 
2.  What is your opinion of capitalism as a political-economic system?  Our capitalistic society 
continues to be a driver of increased economic divide and poverty. The capitalist in our country 
use their wealth power and positions to oppress millions. Politically we can create policies to 
regulate our markets, so that small business owners can actually have an opportunity to create 
their own wealth. In order for us to survive we must rethink capitalism as our sole economic 
system. As we have seen over the centuries large poor populations have been created and 
small percentages of ppl actually thrive.   How do your opinions and analysis influence your 
campaign and legislative priorities?   It is through my lived experiences for over 23 years in 
Philly. It's important that men and women citywide have access to the tools and resources in 
order to create their own success. Many have been denied from grossly underfunded 
educational experience. Our tax payer dollars must be used in ways that benefit the taxpayers. 
By limiting access to adequate education our citizens are limited to working in positions that do 
not pay them livable wages hence perpetual poverty, which directly intersects with crime. Policy 
makers must prioritize education and ensure funding for state-of-the-art educational spaces for 
our children as well as provide funding for trade training/ literacy and financial literacy. 
 
3.  What do “white supremacy” and “patriarchy” mean to you?  White supremacy has been an 
American cancer that has worked to benefit White America for centuries. Whether White ppl 
believe that they benefit or not, they still do not face the physical, mental and financial threats 
that we as Black ppl face each and every day. It allows institutional, structural, systemic racism 
to reign supreme. If White ppl to not denounce and work to remove the systems that are in place 
that benefit them generously...deep and painful divides will continue. Our races are mixing more 
than ever and soon no one will be able to be identified as a specific race. White supremacy must 
die. Patriarchy is a long deep-rooted problem that men must recognize exist and devastate 
women each day. 57% of America's White women voted for Trump. If young girls are not 
allowed to think independently...we will continue to see the patriarchy stand strong. Internal 
misogyny is highly problematic, but is not widely discussed. Our young boys should not be 
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shown the same behaviors that some of their fathers and grandfathers have exhibited towards 
the women in their lives. . How do you see them operating in the City of Philadelphia and its 
government?  I see funding being allocated in primary White neighborhoods. The vast majority of 
business owners are White and the vast majority of homeowners are White. The demography 
points at Black women as the majority in Philadelphia as well as Black students primarily make 
up our school district. We see devastating disparities in homeownership, graduation rates, 
college matriculation as well as employment. Our educational institutions are lead by White men 
and White women who dominate thriving industries in Philly. One of the most glaring examples 
is that of how limited access Black men and women have to our city's trade unions. As we see 
the political influence that White male domination has had on electoral outcomes citywide for 
years through corruption.  What policies, if any, would you enact in order to end them?  I would 
mandate that city residents and only city residents be hired on city jobs. I would also require that 
no less than 50% of all city contracts reflect the racial and gender demographic makeup of our 
city. Publicly funded campaigns. 
 
4. What do you think of the crisis facing Philadelphia schools?  Our schools are grossly 
underfunded and our children are not allowed to dream and imagine. We MUST ensure that we 
create state-of the art learning spaces for our children. Our children and teachers health is at 
risk  each daily they enter into these outdated mold, asbestos and lead riddled spaces. the 
curriculums do not incorporate material that will allow them to flourish and sustain beyond 
school.   What do you see as its root causes?   Underfunding, the lack of sincere administrators 
and policy makers who are tasked with ensuring academic excellence with all schools. 
Gentrification, Charter schools, lack of oversight and accountability, greed and lack of empathy. 
Lack of parental involvement who are they themselves products of the Philadelphia School 
District.  What steps would you take?   I would scale back the tax abatements, pursue taking 
back on street parking to ensure that this revenue is invested into our schools. We must have 
these dollars earmarked for our public schools yearly operating budgets. Also we must ensure 
that we target Black male educators to represent our cities marginalized neighborhood schools. 
Nationwide we have less than 2% Black male educators in classrooms. I would cap each class 
at 25 students per teacher and ensure that all teacher and counselors are trauma prepared. I 
would also worked to have local universities adopt schools to increase literacy and expose them 
to innovative spaces. Our children need class trips in green spaces, they need healthy and 
edible lunches, access to the arts, industrial arts and music. 
 
5.  Under what circumstances should a person be detained or incarcerated, if any?   If someone 
commits a crime that breaks a law and there are credible witnesses and or there is evidence to 
support that this actually took place...the persons or persons should be taken into custody. If the 
statues indicate that these crimes require jail time it is then that it should be required.  Does the 
current system meet this criterion?  The current system is flawed and disproportionately impacts 
and devastates the lives of Black, Brown and poor ppl.  What does safety mean to you and what 
policies or programs would you pursue to achieve your vision?   Safety is something that 
families desire, workers desire, drivers desire, criminal justice professionals and so many more 
professions desire. Ppl come into a life of crime for many reasons and some we know are 
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directly as a result of unaddressed mental illnesses, socio-economic status, place of residences 
or lack thereof, failed education systems, abuse etc. Many communities suffer from perpetual 
trauma and we see devastating results each day. I would like ensure that men and women 
returning back into society have access to work development trainings inside prison that will 
prepare them to acclimate back into society as well as life skills trainings to get them up to 
speed on the advances of society. Birth certificates, SSN cards and stable living spaces to 
should be apart of their preparation to depart from prisons. The closing of prisons will generate 
dollars from the state that should be reinvested back into returning citizens programs.  (Yaay for 
the Clean Slate Bill) 
 
6.  What is the fundamental factor causing climate change?  Greenhouse gases, not enough 
enforcement around power plants that create toxic air spaces, and deforestation.  How should 
we address this?  Tighter regulation around power plants, creating more green spaces. ensure 
that the city limits the amount of gas plants that we have in close proximity to densely populated 
areas. Educate our residents on how to access more sustainable sources for heating/ cooling 
their homes. Create more energy efficient green schools, homes and businesses...that will 
create jobs as well.  Do you support a Green New Deal for Philadelphia and, if so, what does that 
mean to you and what will you do if elected to City Council?  Philadelphia can implement a green 
curriculum that will allow our students to learn about reusable energy, sustainability and the 
potential job market that will come with a New Green Deal in Philly. We have access to many 
green spaces here in Philly to include Bartram Gardens, Fairmount Park, Penny Pack Park and 
so many more. We must work to minimize greenhouse gases in Philly and crackdown on local 
industries that generate the most amount of air pollutions to include CSX who sends trains 
through our city daily putting millions at risk with no emergency plan in place on the local level. 
 
7. Do you think Philadelphia is facing a housing crisis? No, Philly has plenty of houses, it's a 
matter of accessing these homes. We have thousands of empty homes that are not occupied 
and many that can be rehabbed. We have an access to housing crisis. If so, why? Many of our 
residents do not have the financial education to successfully purchase a home nor do they have 
the skillset to occupy well-paid positions to afford homes. If not, why not?  What changes would 
you make to bring housing policy more in line with your vision?  We should explore public 
banking as a pathway for homeownership for residents. I would ensure that money generated 
from the title transfer tax was used to support those residents who are the working poor and 
cannot afford homes. I would mandate that public housing residents join a pathway to 
homeownership program created by the city. I would widely advertise the Basic Systems Repair 
Program, so that residents are aware that it exist and that funds are available. I would hold 
landlords accountable for their neglected properties and allow lifelong residents to have access 
to tax abatements. Senior citizens should be exempt from taxes that exceed their fixed 
incomes. 
 
 

PART II - YES OR NO QUESTIONS 
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1. Do you commit to opposing the privatization of all utilities in Philadelphia?  YES [  X  ]  NO  [ 
]  
 
2. Do you commit to support and vote for the creation of a Philadelphia Public Bank?   YES [   X ] 
NO  [    ]  
 
3. Will you support using savings from closing the House of Corrections to invest in job training 
programs and opportunities for formerly incarcerated people, in an effort to combat mass 
incarceration?   YES [  X  ]  NO  [    ]  
 
4.  Will you support a participatory study funded by the City to formulate a local Green New Deal 
energy plan to transition Philadelphia to a democratically controlled 100% renewable energy 
system by 2030, create unionized jobs, and center the decisions and needs of Philadelphia’s 
working class and communities of color?   YES [ X   ]  NO  [    ]  
 
5. Do you support a democratically elected school board?   YES [   X ]  NO  [    ]  
 
6. Will you commit to publicly funding and administering fully staffed libraries and recreation 
centers seven days a week?   YES [  X  ]  NO  [    ]  
 
7. Do you support rent control?   YES [ X   ]  NO  [    ]  
 
8.  Will you commit that at least 50% of all City funds allocated to create or preserve housing, 
including but not limited to the Housing Trust Fund and subfunds, must go toward helping the 
poorest Philadelphians (30% or less of area median income)?   YES [  X  ]  NO  [    ]  
 
9. Will you commit to introducing or sponsoring legislation that would establish a system of 
public financing for city campaigns that would create a fund that would provide matching public 
funds for money individual donors contribute to candidates?   YES [   X ]  NO  [    ]  
 
10. Do you support the creation of an overdose prevention site / supervised consumption site to 
help efforts to combat the opioid epidemic in our community?   YES [X    ]  NO  [    ] We must 
also address those still using crack cocaine. 
 
11. Do you support completely ending the ten year tax abatement?   YES [ X   ]  NO  [    ]  
 
12.Do you commit to opposing all new fossil fuel projects in Philadelphia by using all zoning and 
regulatory means at your disposal?   YES [   X ]  NO  [    ]  
 
13.  Will you support increasing funding of the Police Advisory Commission from $500K to 
$1.5M and giving it the power to subpoena, investigate and censure cases of police brutality and 
over-policing? 
  YES [  X  ]  NO  [    ]  
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14. Will you publicly support a moratorium on all charter school expansion?   YES [  X  ]  NO  [ 
] And purchasing lots in bulk. 
 
15. Do you support the right to strike for public employees including teachers?  YES [  X  ] NO  [ 
]  
 
16. Will you enact a statutory right to counsel for any Philadelphian facing the loss of their home, 
be it foreclosure or eviction?   YES [X    ]  NO  [    ]  
 
17. Will you use all means at your disposal to support workers’ right to unionize?  
YES [   X ]   NO  [    ]  
 
 
 
 
 
 

PART III - ADDITIONAL CLARIFICATION  
 
If there’s anything else our membership should know about you or if you feel the need to provide 
additional information about any of your above responses, do so here. Please keep your 
response to a total of 100 words or less. 
 
  I am one of four of the original founders of Reclaim Philadelphia. I came up with the idea to 
create an organization like this in July of 2015 and we were called Philly for Bernie. I am an 
Army Combat Medic Veteran, a single parent of three sons and one daughter who have all 
attended school in Philadelphia. I served as a delegate for Bernie in the 13th congressional 
district as well as worked on the campaign as an office director in West Philly. I've been 
homeless in Philly as a student while attending Temple University. I'm an advocate for equal pay 
for equal work. I worked on both Gym and Rabb's (1 st ) campaign to promote progressive 
candidates and selected to attend the PCCC in DC in 2018. 

 


